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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To bring Members up to date with issues surrounding children and young people.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions – The measures in this report contributing to making people’s lives safer and healthier.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
Since the last report, there have been a number of separate but related initiatives aimed at improving partnership working on the “Every Child Matters” agenda:

· Audit Commission – an evaluation of current work and recommendations for future initiatives.

· Lancashire Leadership Programme – a series of workshops including officers from Lancashire County Council and Districts to look at how joint working can be improved.

· IDeA – review of emerging structures for the future delivery of children’s services and clarify the role at district councils in supporting such delivery.

3
ISSUES

3.1
In order to co-ordinate such work an “Every Child Matters” task group has been set up, including officers from Lancashire County Council and districts.

3.2
A joint action plan has been developed to help partners understand their role and commitment.  The plan (enclosed) shows the current status of county-wide action but is yet to confirm district engagement.

3.3
Over the next 2 months we will identify the work needed for us to fulfil our commitment to the partnership.

3.4
There will also be further consultation with district councils on some issues contained within the plan, particularly on proposed Children’s Trust arrangements.

4
CONCLUSIONS

4.1
Although much of work contained in the action plan will be filtered through the Local Strategic Partnership, we still need to establish our role which will probably the best served through our own district plan for children and young people.  A proposal will be brought to Members in September for approval.

5
RISK ASSESSMENT

5.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications:

· Resources – None specifically relating to the report, although the Children’s and Young People agenda is taking an increasing amount of officer time to manage.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – The Council has a statutory duty to co-operate on children’s issues.
· Political – This issue is clearly linked to enhanced 2 tier working with the County Council.

· Reputation – The Children and Young People’s agenda is high practice and therefore our involvement will receive a good deal of scrutiny.
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
 Note the contents of the report.
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